
MONTEREY REGIONAL WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

  

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 

 

INVITATION TO BID 

 

 

PROJECT:   SB 1383 Monitoring and Reporting 

 

OWNER:   Monterey Regional Waste Management District (MRWMD) 

PHYSICAL: 14201 Del Monte Boulevard, Monterey County, CA 93908 

MAILING: P.O. Box 1670, Marina, California 93933-1670 

Project Manager:  Kristin O’Hara  

Phone: (831) 264-6382   Email: kohara@mrwmd.org 

 

 

CALL FOR BIDS:  

You are invited to bid on a Monterey Regional Waste Management District agreement for contamination monitoring and 

reporting in compliance with SB 1383. The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) representing Carmel-By-the Sea, Del Rey 

Oaks, Marina, Monterey, Pacific Grove, Sand City, Seaside, Pebble Beach Community Services District, the Monterey 

Regional Waste Management District (MRWMD or District), and waste haulers is seeking proposals from organizations that 

are qualified to conduct periodic waste hauler route reviews and monitoring data management on a regional basis to ensure 

compliance with the monitoring requirements of SB 1383.   

 

Bid Documents will be stored on MRWMD website (www.mrwmd.org). Bid Documents (including monitoring request for 

proposal and proposed agreement) may be obtained by contacting Kristin O’Hara at kohara@mrwmd.org. Qualified 

organizations shall submit responses by mail or personal delivery.   

 

All submittals must be received by the District by no later than 1 p.m. Pacific Time, on Friday, May 27, 2022. Sealed bids 

will be received at the MRWMD office located at 14201 Del Monte Blvd., Monterey County, CA 93908 Submittals shall 

include one unbound original and three bound copies and one electronic copy on a USB Flash drive. Any bids received after 

that time will not be considered.  Oral, telephonic, electronic, facsimile, or telegraphic bids are invalid and will not receive 

consideration. Interested parties are invited to attend. 
 

Questions regarding the project or work required may be addressed to Kristin O’Hara, communications and public education 

manager at kohara@mrwmd.org and must be submitted by 1 p.m. Pacific Time, on Friday, May 13, 2022.  
 

The successful bidder must be licensed in the State of California and must demonstrate acceptable experience of the type of 

work described in the Bid Documents.  MRWMD reserves the right to waive any irregularities and to reject any or all bids. 

 

Dated: April 29, 2022 

      MONTEREY REGIONAL WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

 

Publication dates: April 29, 2022 
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